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VIC EDPR 21-26 - public forum questions 
 
 

  

Energy Consumers Australia is the national voice for residential and small business energy 
consumers. Established by the Council of Australian Governments (COAG) Energy Council in 2015, 
our objective is to promote the long-term interests of energy consumers with respect to price, quality, 
reliability, safety and security of supply.  

Energy Consumers Australia welcomes the questions posed by the Consumer Challenge Panel (CCP) 
in response to our slide presentation for the determination for the Victorian distribution businesses for 
2012-2026. We thank the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) for this opportunity to provide a public 
response. 

Forecast labour costs - Could ECA clarify why they support an averaging of the Deloitte and 
BIS Oxford forecasts?  

Our view is that it is appropriate for the determination to compensate the distribution businesses for 
reasonable, well justified increases in labour costs over the next regulatory period. We agree with the 
CCP that it is important that the compensation be of a reasonable amount. That is, neither too low or 
too high.  

In reaching a position as to a reasonable compensation, we were informed by Spencer & Co’s review 
of materials provided by the businesses. Spencer & Co took the approach to using an average of the 
forecasts provided by two reputable forecasters as this reduces the need to rely on the presumed 
accuracy of a single forecast, and is therefore more likely to result in a robust picture of future costs. In 
addition, we consider that this approach is more likely to produce a consistency of outcomes over time 
within each jurisdiction and also nationally.  

The networks presented evidence that of the two forecasters considered by AER in the past, DEA was 
a more accurate forecaster of costs at a national level in the case of SAPN, but BIS have been more 
accurate in Victoria. This suggests that the two forecasters vary in their approach and success 
between the state and national level forecasts. Given that neither forecaster is shown as being more 
accurate overall, and particularly at a time when economic conditions are very uncertain due to 
COVID-19, ECA agrees that it is prudent to use two forecasters rather than pick one against the other 
in different jurisdictions. 
 
We consider that the relevant labour market extends beyond the borders of Victoria. The key technical 
skills often required by distributors can in many cases be sourced from other jurisdictions. Further, it is 
our understanding that the businesses, as a matter of course, recruit key technical staff from other 
jurisdictions as their needs dictate.  








